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steal show
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The Goodguy Ballet Company was the
featured attraction at the opening convoca
tion Oct. 29. Just getting started in the
ballet profession, the group was accom
panied by their choreographer NICKI
CRAFTS of Lane Community College. The
group went through their routine warmups
and then they danced the “Dance of The
Swan”. The performers included; DICK
NEWELL, BERT DOTSON, LARRY
ROMINE, Carol de BROEKERT, JORIS
JOHNSON, JIM SNOW, BUCK BAILEY,
JACK CARTER, DEaN HAKANSON, and
DEAN COX. The main characters were

prince Sigfried—Buck Bailey and the prin
cess Odette—Dick Newell. The story is
about a prince who falls in love with a

princess, but she is under a spell and
is a swan. He shoots the swan and finds

that it is a princess and breaks the spell
with a kiss. However, when Buck bent
to wake the princess (Dick), Dick whis
pered “Kiss me and ITl hit you with
my purse, Buck.
Also speaking at the convocation was

Acting president BOB HAMILL. He of

fered a challenge to the students to be
inventive.

ED RaGOZZINO, performing arts chair
man, introduced his dance chorus from
“Stop the World” and they went through
their warmups to give the audience an
idea of what was necessary to get in
shape for the active dances involved.

’Round the campus

FRIDAY, NOV. 1, 1968Testing Coordinator JOHN BERNHAM
reports new testing hours for the General
Education Development tests (GED), The
tests are given Monday through Thursday
from 8 a.m. to 8 p.m. and Friday 8 a.m.
to 5 p.m. No appointment is necessary;
however, an evening test should be started
by 6 p.m. to allow adequate time for
completion. The charge for administering
the test is $5 and a $5 fee is required
by the Oregon State Department of Edu
cation for the certificate.

Roundup can be mailed

Now that Fall Term is well underway
the Roundup is no longer being mailed
to the homes of staff members. The reason

for this is because we do not have a

full mailing stencil list that includes all

of the part-time instructors and employees.
The part-time list would be changing weekly
and this could become very expensive and
timely. However, we do have funds al
located for mailing so if you would pre
fer to have the Roundup mailed, please
contact the office of Information and Pub

lications and they will mail it to your
borne. Thank you for your cooperation.

The Board of Education adopted a re

solution opposing the 1 1/2 per cent tax
limitation recently. The resolution, No. 44,
states the reasons for the opposition, in

cluding the nullification of the tax base,
the partial closing of the doors at LCC
and other steps that would be taken should
the measure pass.
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Enrollment UpStudents who drive two different vehicles

to school should come in and get park
ing stickers for both cars. It was stated
earlier that if students were going to drive
a second car infrequently, it could be
parked in the visitors parking area. This
has become impossible because there are
not enough parking spaces for visitors.
Those who will be driving a second car
on occasion should come in and register
it and pick up a second parking sticker.

A report from BUD HAKANSON, dean
of students, on enrollment shows an in
crease in every division over the 1967-68
headcount figures. The total headcount

figures for 68-69 are 6042 as compared
to 4465 last year. This figure includes
all divisions including Study Skills enroll
ment and Adult Basic Education. The com

parative figures for regular credit pro
grams are 4188 for this year and 2877
for last fall. The adult vocational pro
grams are running just about the same
however.

Eddie's wife home

MARGARET BAILES, wife of Custodian
EDDIE BAILES, has been the center of
attention all week. Margaret, gold-medal
winner in the 1968 Olympics for her ef
fort in the 400 meter relay, arrived home
Monday evening and has been on the go
all week. Tuesday was officially declared
“Margaret Bailes Day” and a parade down
the streets of Eugene honored Margaret
and Eddie. There was an assembly in
her honor at her

Churchill on Tuesday, and there is a dance
scheduled for tomorrow night to further
congratulate her.

A committee consisting of BILL COX
dean of college services, EVAN ALFORD,
English prof, JIM SNOW, institutional re
search director and FLOYD WILKES, data
processing director was appointed by
Acting President BOB HAMILL to review
the use of college cars. The group will
try and decide who should have them,
student use, servicing, etc. The group
will report their findings in the Nov. 12
cabinet meeting.

Who's Bob H a m i 11 ?

home high school.

NILE WILLIAMS, Adult Education di
rector, reports telling a Torch reporter
that BOB HAMILL would speak at the
Oct. 29 convocation. Not long after the
interview was terminated, the Adult Edu
cation Department got a follow-up telephone
call from the reporter. The fledgling news
person asked: “Who’s Bob Hamill?

The same day, the president sought some
information from a secretary in an of
fice not far from his own. “What’s your
name?” she asked.

Said Bob, philosophically: “It all helps
a guy to keep things in perspective.

KEITH HARKER, LRC director, reports
that the library has been having trouble
enforcing the reserve book rules. Says
Keith, “Many students borrow “two-hour
books and keep them for days, thereby
keeping other students from doing required
course reading.” As a result of the pro
blem the library has decided to adminis
ter a fine on overdue reserve books. A

charge of 25? will be placed on all over
due books in the reserve system.

77

77

The Roundup is prepared by the
Office of Information and Publications

at Lane Community College, 4000 E.
30th Ave., Eugene, Ore. 97405. Kathy
Dave, editor. Ext. 340
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MARGARET KNUTSON, secretary to

Dean of College Services BILL COX, is
now in charge of scheduling rooms for use
other than instructional purposes. Any one
who wants to use a room, including the
Board Room, must make arrangements
through Margaret.

MARY FIORENTINO, director of nursing,
attended the Western Council on Higher
Education for Nursing Conference Oct. 24
and 25 in Billings, Montana.
More than 200 delegates from the 11

western states participated in seminars
related to Associate Degree Nursing Edu
cation, Baccalaureate and higher nursing
education and continuing education.

Happy belated birthday to URSULLA
DELWORTH, counselor-intern. We missed
her Oct. 21 birthday in the last Roundup.

An LCC graduate from the Licensed
practical Nursing program, Mrs. IRIS
GRANHOLM, was named Oregon Licensed
Practical Nurse of the Year at the 18th

annual State Convention held last week at

the Thunderbird Motel in Eugene. Iris
is a member of LCC’s Practical Nurse

Alumnae Association.

Board member ROBERT ACKERMAN

and Funding specialist DICK EYMANN were
at the Candidates Fair at the Lane County

Fair grounds last week. Dick described,
the fair as a time where the candidates
can meet the voters and discuss the issues
and then each one is allowed a two-minute

TV spot on both KVAL and KEZI in which
they give a summary of his background
and qualifications.

Bookstore manager ADA ZINSER, at
tended a regional meeting of the National

Association of College Stores in Portland
Oct. 15 and 16. Tuesday was used for
exhibits by several college store suppliers
and also demonstrations of various ma

terials. Wednesday, the representatives
attended meetings which were planned and'

presented by a three man team including,
the customer relations representative from
McGraw Hill Publishers, and two well
experienced bookstore managers, one from
Iowa and one from Vermont. They discussed
communications, book orderings and book
return methods.

Director of Counseling KEN HILLS was
spokesman on the KORE rajlio

Oct. 23. Dr.

Hills discussed the counseling program at
Lane.

LCC's

“Listen and Talk Show
> J

Dr. HILLS returned to the KORE
“Listen and Talk Show” Thursday with
JACK C/OITER, coordinator of student
activities, and several students to speak

the topic of student-administration re
lationships at LCC.

Acting President BOB HAMILL repre
sented LCC at Oregon State University’s
Charter Day Convocation ceremonies. More
than 130 colleges and universities sent
delegates and more than 140 societies and

professional

on

organizations.
IRENE PARENT, also attended representing
the National Association of Women Deans

and Counselors.

Counselor

DICK EYMANN, funding specialist, has
been busy speaking to several groups and
organizations on the 1 1/2 per cent tax
limitation. He has been speaking in op
position to the measure.

Odds & Ends

A wallet, containing several personal
credit cards and keys was taken from an
office in the science building Oct. 21 be
tween 5 p.m. and 6:30 p.m. There was
also a small amount of change. The wallet
and its contents are very important to
TaRI GOLSTIEN, and she is offering a
$10 reward for their return. The wallet
contained a driver’s license bearing the

TARI PRINSTER. Tari is an as-

SARA JONES is a new on-the-job train
ee in the Business Education Department,

works with DOTTIE KING, social

science secretary and
business secretary.

She

JUDY EASLEY,

Board member RICHARD WILLLIMS,
who is the associate administrator at

Sacred Heart Hospital has been elected

president of the Oregon Conference of
the Catholic Hospital Association.

name

sistant in the science department.

1967 Beige VW Fastback, black vinyl
interior, carpet floors, front and rear
trunks, only 15,000 miles- on warranty.
Contact HOWARD BIRD, Study Skills Cen
ter, 378 or 342-1032 evenings.

Dr. DALE PARNELL, State Superinten
dent of Public Instruction, has received
the endorsement of Congressmen John
Delienback for his candidacy for re-elec
tion to the post of State Superintendent.

Deluxe Kenmore 30” electric range. Used

only six months, in perfect condition. $150.
Call 343-4760.

DICK EYMANN, governmental affairs and
funding specialist, spoke at a noon luncheon
at the Palm Steak House in Springfield

Oct. 18, as part of the series “Meet the
Candidates,

representative Position 4. The series is
being sponsored by the Springfield Chamber
of Commerce.

Dick is running for stateH



Dick, Dale, Bob

win electionsmmw’i DICK EYMaNN, governmental affairs and
funding specialist, Dr. DALE PARNELL,
former LCC president, and ROBERT ACK
ERMAN, board member, were all victorious
in their various political races.

Dick was successful in gaining a seat
in the Oregon House of Representatives over
his republican opponent, Ed Bennett, while
Dr. Parnell was chosen over his opponent
Ed Blake for State Superintendent of Public
Instruction. Bob Ackerman was re-elected
to serve on the Springfield city council in
Ward # 4 over Tom Johnson.

Both Dr. Parnell and Bob Ackerman took
their races by a two to one margin. Parnell
leading Blake by more than 100,000 votes
and Ackerman defeating Johnson

OCCA deans

meet at OSU
Friday, Nov. 8, 1968

Roundup can be mailedDean of Students BUD HAKaNSON, who
is chairman of the Oregon Community Col
lege Association Deans’ Meeting, reports
they will meet today & tomorrow (Nov.8-9)
on the Oregon State University campus at
Corvallis. Guest speaker at the Friday even
ing banquet will be RON DAUGHERTY, LCC’s
administrative intern. He will speak on
“Experiences of an Administrative Intern

at the Community College Level.
Saturday morning Dr. Keith Goldhammer

of OSU and Stoddard Malarkey of the Univer
sity of Oregon will speak on “Teacher
Training Programs.” The group will also
discuss a legislative program proposed by the
OCCA.

Those attending from LCC will include:
DEaN COX, DEAN HaKaNSON, Associate
Deans of Instruction GERRY RASMUSSEN

and Dr. LaGRaNDEUR, RON DaUGHTERY,
administrative intern and acting President
Dr. HAMILL.

Now that Fall Term is well underway
the Roundup is no longer being mailed
to the homes of staff members. The reason

for this is because we do not have a

full mailing stencil list that includes all

of the part-time instructors and employees.
The part-time list would be changing weekly
and this could become very expensive and
timely. However, we do have funds al
located for mailing so if you would pre

fer to have the Roundup mailed, please
contact the office of Information and Pub

lications and they will mail it to your
home. Thank you for your cooperation.

Dick won his seat in the Oregon House
by a substantial margin. He took 54% of
the total votes (53% is considered safe).
Dick will serve as a representative in dis
trict 13 for a two-year term. He will

main a member of the LCC staff, but dur
ing the legislative session which usually
runs from January to April, he will spend
most of his time in Salem, coming to Lane
on weekends and evenings.
The enthusiasm of Dick’s victory

clearly ejq)ressed by one of the secretaries
when she asked, “Now when do you leave
for Washington?

Dick is not a newcomer to the legis
lature, having served previously in 1957,
1961 and 1963, each a two-year term. He
has held the position of Executive Secretary
to the Oregon State Tax Commission; and
during his 1963 term he was elected majority
leader of the House Tax Committee.

Dr. Parnell has been a part of Oregon’s
education system for many years. First as
an instructor; principal; superintendent for
Lane County Schools; the first president
of LCC and in June of 1968 he was appointed
to finish out Minear’s term as StateSuperin-
tendent of Public Instruction.

Also of concern to LCC staff members,
the 1 1/2 per cent tax limitation went down
to defeat, retaining LCC’s $1.5 million tax
'base. Had the measure passed, the doors
of LCC would have been forced to close

re-

was

BOB JOHNSON, DICK ENO, GaRYRHOLL,
and HUGH COWLEY, business profs, at
tended the Northwest Universities Business

n.ssociation Conference in Spokane last week.

The group was the only representative from
a community college. LCC is now well-
known in schools of business administration

throughout the northwest as a result of the
group’s representation at the conference.

9)

Staff members

attend confabs

JOHN PHILIPS, forestry prof, attended the
annual Pacific Logging Congress in Port
land, Oct. 28-30. The theme this year was
“The Changing Forest
several panels discussing the new methods
of logging, perserving etc. The congress is
one way in which the total forest industry
is united and informed of thechangingforest.
John’s main purpose for attending the con
gress was to get information and keep up
on the changing methods for his Spring Term
Forest Planning course. He can now teach
the latest methods in forest planning. The

congress is for loggers and forestry tech

nicians and only a few there^were in the
educational field as such.

John said that in the spring the district
conference will be held in Eugene and he
will take his forestry classes to observe.

j^cting President BOB HaMILL and Para
dental Chairman JOHN DICKSON will travel

to San Francisco this weekend to join Dean
of Instruction LEW CASE at the American

association of Junior Colleges Regional Con
ference. The trio will return to Lane early
the 15th (next Friday).

and there were

HaYDEN HODGES, physics prof, attended
the Pacific Northwest Physics Association
Conference Oct. 22 and 23. The conference

was held on the University of Washington partially,
campus in Seattle.

The LCC Science Department hosted a
meeting of the Oregon Community Colleges ^^e Roundup is prepared by the Office
science teachers, in the Science Building of Informati(m and Publications at Lane
Nov. 2. Representatives from all of the Community College, 4000 E, 30th
community colleges in Oregon with the ex- Eugene, Ore. 97405. KaTHY DavE editor,
ception of Clatsop, discussed similar prob- 3*^0
lems that come up in teaching, and also
exchanged ideas and teaching techniques.
There were also representatives from Oregon
State University, University of Oregon and
Oregon College of Education. The discussions canceled for this week (Nov. 12) because
were mainly concerned with the subject areas several of the administrators are attending
of biology, physics, chemistry and geology, conferences.

Ave.

Associate Dean of Instruction RaY La-

GRaNDEUR, Director of Special Training
Programs LaRRY MURRivY and Director of
Adult Education NILE WILLIaMS attended

the Northwest Conference of the National

dissociation of Public Schools d^dult Educa

tion in Seattle, Tuesday through today.

The President’s cabinet meeting has been
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The OCCA Business Managers Association

met in the Board Room Oct. 25 to discuss

the 1 1/2 per cent tax limitation, bookstore
operations, insurance, teachers, contracts,
and the role of business managers in com
munity colleges.

Health Chairman CECH.. HODGES was

recently re-elected to a three-year term
on the board of directors of the Home Health

Service Agency for Lane County. Cecil has
been on the board since the agency began.

In addition, he will serve as treasurer for
the coming year. The HHSA is the approved
agency that implements the Home Health
Service under the Social Security Amendment
of 1965 (medicare).

BILL BEALS, social science prof, has been
appointed to the Pleasant Hill School Dis
trict Budget Committee.

NILE WILLIAMS, director of Adult Edu
cation, was elected to the regional board
of directors of the Community College Asso
ciation for Public Events and Services for
the coming year. The election was held
at the first regional meeting of the CCAPES
in Seattle, last week. The organization was
formerly a state association for California
community colleges only.

Electricity (for heat and lights) this fis
cal year will probably run close to $60,000
instead of the budgeted $30,000, according
to Dr. Hamill.

ODDS & ENDS
NANCY BELK, library clerk-on-leave,

visited staff members Monday and she is
doing much better. Nancy had surgery on
her back last month and has been unable
to be up-and-around. She said it might
be only two weeks before she could come
back to work.

WANTED: 30 issues of the Oct. 19th issue
of the “Saturday Evening Post.” This issue
of the Post is needed for a class in Busi

ness Advertising. If you have one please
contact HUGH COWLEY, business prof, at
ext. 291. The course will be offered Winter
Term.

Round the campus

The reflecting pool located outside the
west entrance to the Administration Build

ing has been turned over to the Science
Department to use as a teaching station.
FREEMAN ROWE and RICK FRAGA, science

profs, have volunteered to supply the pool
with fish & plant life native to the Oregon
climate. The inhabitants will include fish

and plant life that are native to the climate
in this area. These will include water lilies,

algae, bass, croppie, blue gill etc.

Dean of Students, BUD HAKANSON, will
be on vacation next week. He plans to stay
at home and work on the dissertation for
his doctorate.

Would you like to “Firm up” your plans
to get in shape? You can do it with only
30 minutes of continuious exercises followed

by a sauna or volleyball. Men and women
are welcome to join the staff exercise group
on Monday, Wednesday and Friday at 4:15
p.m. or 5:15. For further information call
CAROLE SISLER in the Health and P.E.

Department, ext. 277.

The new face in the Business Office is

EDDIE (Edistina) MILLER. Eddie replaces
PENNY MILLER as the accounts payable

bookkeeper, and Penny is replacing THELMA
KITTERMaN, who has been promoted to
head cashier. Gale Tycer vacated that posi
tion last month.

The Paradental Department, headed by
Dr. JOHN DICKSON, reports that the dental
hygiene students will begin performing oral
prophylaxis (cleaning and scaling of teeth)
around Jan. 13. Those persons wishing to
take advantage of this service should con
tact the department secretary,
HOFFMAN, ext. 266 for an appointment to
be screened. The patients will be screened
on Thursday mornings from now until the
13th.

LINDA CADWELL, LRC graphic artist,
and her assistant, SUSAN WATKINS are
available to the instructional staff for pro
duction of overhead transparencies, charts,

graphs, 35mm slides, layouts and designs,
and several other typesof visualproductions.
Instructors may contact Linda and Susan
Monday through Friday from 8 a.m. to 5 p.m.
on the second floor in the southwest corner

of the Apprenticeship Building.

CARL BLOOD, industrial tech chairman,
reports that he is riding in a very dis
tinguished carpool. Others in the group
include; MARGARET KNUTSON, secretary
to DEAN COX; CAROL BECKLEY, secre
tary to BOB HAMILL; and MABEL KENNEDY,
Student records clerk. It’s not everyone
who rides to work with such nobility.

SANDY

A reminder to faculty members who have
been leaving valuables laying in their in
dividual office modules. Students have been

reported climbing over the walls and taking:
personal belongings. Please keep your be
longings in a safe place when you are not
in your office.

MEL GASKILL, mechanics chairman, re
ports the arrival of the Airframe and Power-
plant’s new general precision-link traiiier.
This is a miniature aircraft which is used

in flight training.

A class designed to train basketball of
ficials will begin this coming Tuesday even
ing in the Health Building. It will be of
fered through the Adult Ed Department in
conjunction with the Lane County Basketball
Officials Association. Anyone interested in
learning to officiate games is welcome to
come. The trainees will be qualified to
officiate in games for boys clubs, etc. This
is another way in which LCC is offering
public service assistance.

The LCBOA will begin having meetings
on the campus every Monday night. The
location is better for all of the persons
involved.

Happy birthday to PEGGY WAKEFIELD,
secretary to counselors JACK CARTER,
and JOHN BERNHaM, Nov. 6; ROBERT
MARSHALL, director of admissions, 7; JOHN
BERNHAM, testing coordinator, and TERRY
STRONG, dental instructor, 9.

Last week there was a story in the Round
up concerning fines on reserve books. The
article stated that a fine of 25? would
be charged on overdue books. The library
would like to clarify this statement. The
25? charge is per hour for the books; not
a straight charge of 25? per book.Dr. HAMILL, acting president, and GERRY

RASMUSSEN, associate dean of instruction,
met with Walter Leth, state director of
agriculture in Salem, Nov. 1, to discuss
the possibility of offering a program in
food processing. The men also discussed
areas related with agriculture.

The Paradental Department, directed by
Dr. JOHN DICKSON, has been awarded a

$21,000 grant by the State Department of
Health, to finance a one-year dental treat
ment program for the poor. The program
is scheduled to begin as soon as the de
partment can find a dentist for the program.
The authorization was made last Monday
and the patients will be screened through
the Lane Human Resources Agency.

P.S.The program’s new dentist is Dr. JACK
DUNHAM from Cottage Grove. Jack will
begin today.

The President’s Cabinet Meetings, held
each Tuesday morning at 9:30 a.m. are open
to all staff members who wish to come.

The cabinet meets in the board room on

the second floor of the Administration Build¬

ing.
According to BOB HAMILL, acting presi

dent, LCC is over budgeted by $16,000
in state reimbursments. This means that

budgeted for an expected $16,000 worth
of state monies that we are not going to
receive. This is good proof that the^ over
all college budget is getting tighter.

A state-wide radiological exam utilizing
the x-ray facilities o n our campus was
given at LCC Nov. 2. Those who passed
the exam now become licensed to take

dental x-rays. All persons who take dental
x-rays must be licensed.

we



Staff members
asked to serve

ili !^ The student-staff committee assignments

for the 1968-69 academic year have been
released from the Presidents Office and
are as listed below. The first name on

the committee denotes the chairman of
that committee.

ACADEMIC COUNCIL — Bud Hakanson,

Robert Cook, Mel Krause, Herb Pruett,
Vern Schwin, Floyd Weitzel, Antoinette
Robinson, Larry Murray, Allen Tarpenning,
Paul Malm, and Gene Parro. Student mem
bers: Don Gross and Ivar Anderson.

WARDS & scholarships — Francis

Howard, Paul Armstrong, Richard Eymann,
Joris Johnson, Gary Rholl, Marvin Winger,
German Ellsworth, Thomas Young, Marvin
Jaegers, Mary Merill and Carol Beckley.
Student members: Craig Clauser, Vern
Mallow, Bob Beeley and Joanne Denniston.
CaMPUS planning — Lloyd Klemke,

Bill Cox, Dick Eymann, Ron Janson, George
Luck, John Phillips, Jean Specht, Gary
Washburn, Marsten Morgan, John Kreitz,
Stephen John, Wendell Pepperdine, Roger
Jay, and Carol Sisler. Student members:
Robert Shurtliff and Don Hawkins.

COLLEGE STORE COMMISSION — Bill

Cox, Ada Linser, Lee Halberg, Jed Merrill,
Virginia Roles and Art Schaefer. Student
members: Delma Horne, Janis Arnold,
Pat Jacobs and Bob Brady.
CONVOCATIONS & PUBLIC EVENTS -

Nile Williams, Jack Carter, Irvin Roth,
George Luck, Jack Scales, Jim Brock,
Greg Delf, Jolene Bowers and Sam Black-
well. Student members: Jack Weisenhunt,

Bob Smith, Judy Nabb.
CURRICULUM COMMITTEE

FRIDAY, NOV. 15, 1968
Enrollment report

says LCC growing Round the campus
Tickets to “Stop the World", LCC’s first

production went on sale to staff and stu

dents, Tuesday in the Forum. Prices are
$1.50. The box office ext. is 359. The

price for off-campus tickets is $3. The
dates are Dec. 5,6,7,11,12,13, and 14, There
are no reserved seats. The production
will be held in the Forum and all 370

seats are excellent.

n.

JIM SNOW, director of institutional re
search, released a report on the estimated
enrollment projections of LCC for the next
several years, to the various department
chairmen and directors. Interested in

structors may see a copy of the report
in their department offices.
Jim compiled the report using data pro

vided by the Education Coordinating Council
in a report for the state and Lane County.
The report consists of four tables, the

first being the estimated per cent of in
crease for all community colleges in Oregon

on a yearly basis. Ail of the tables are
figured on Fall Term Headcount, with the
exception of Table IV, All programs are
included. The one important assumption

made was that LCC will grow at the same
rate as the state average. LCC could grow
faster.

Table II is the projection for LCC only,
for Fall Term headcount. The estimation

for 1968 was 5948, which is very close
to the actual figure.

Table III divides the Fall Term pro

jections into programs. Vocational credits,
lower division credit programs and special

programs.

Table IV is the projected enrollment for
LCC of Full-time Equivalent Students. This
table is perhaps the most important since
it projects the number of students that
will use the facilities in a full-time cap-

workshop for LCC secretaries on
“Good Telephone Manners" will take place
Nov. 22 at 1:30 p.m. in room 202 in the
^-dministration Building, a representative
from the Bell Telephone Co. will speak
on the subject of telephone manners, ^^ny
LCC employee who answers the telephone
as a part of her job is invited to attend.

The Roundup is prepared by the Office
of Information and Publications at Lane

Community College, 4000 E, 30th r.ve.

Eugene, Ore. 97405. lCn.THY DnVE editor,
ext. 340

Lew

Case, Buck Bailey, Ellene Goldsmith, Keith
Harker, James Huntington, Ray La-
Grandeur, Art Schaefer, Jim Ellison, Del
Matheson, Claire Johnson and Lloyd
Klemke. Student members: Steve Farstad

and Roy Newton.
INSTRUCTIONAL SUPPORT — Roger

Houglum, Nile Williams, Keith Harker,
John Howard, Bill Manley, Muriel Peterson,
Dick Newell, Jerry Berg, Peter Simpson,
Jerry Nehring, Paul Patrick, and Howard
Lindstrom. Student members Dale Morse

and Gillen Reed.
INTERCOLLEGIaTE ATHLETICS —

Jack Carter, Cecil Hodges, Carrol deBroe-
kert, Ed Seabloom, P^iila Lutz and Vern
Schwin. Student ■ members: Rich Mosley,

Roger Shackelford, Don Grady and Joyce
Early.
MEDIA BOARD — Pauline Dixon, Larry

Romine, Edith Jones, Karen Lansdowne,
Robert Gault, and Joris Johnson. Student
members; Melody Ringdahl, Kathy Ritchie,

Don Price, i^llen Reed, and Colleen
LaLonde.

The college car committee, appointed
by acting President BOB HaMILL, to
review the use of college vehicles as to
who should use them, student use, etc.
has proposed that a motor pool be es
tablished for use of college cars for col

lege events. If the pool is established
in January, only the president of the col
lege will have a personal car.STUDY SKIL LS

SETS NEW HOURS
group of school officials from Pheonix,

Ore. toured the campus Wednesday after
noon looking for ideas for a community
college in that southern Oregon area. The
group was the third from Jackson County,
others have visited from Medford and
Ashland.

Effective last Friday, Nov. 8, the Study
Skills Center will have new hours. The
new schedule is as follows:

Monday-Thursday 8 a.m. to 9 p.m.
Friday-9 a.m. to 12 noon (Language
lab only)
The reason for the cutback in hours

according to Director HOWaRD BIRD, is
because the students are not using the

facilities enough on Friday evenings and
Saturdays to warrent the additional avail
ability of instructors.

Faculty identification cards are now
available from the Office of Instruction.

Several of the faculty members requested
these for identificationforusingtheUniver

sity of Oregon Library facilities. con’t. on page 2



ODDS & ENDS Dr. LELaNDCUMMINSKY, a representa
tive from the American Association of

Junior Colleges in Washington D.C., was
on campus Friday, Nov. 8, to speak with
BERT DOTSON and RON DAUGHTERTY

about the ways in which LCC serves the
college community with public community
service. Ron, administrative intern, will
be writing a position paper on the way
in which LCC serves as a community service
within the campus, as a part of his intern
ship. Dr. Cumminsky will make a report
to his colleagues in Washington on the
community services LCC and other com
munity colleges offer their surrounding
areas. The three also went on a tour

of the campus and to lunch with CHARLENE
EDMUNDS, secretary to Bert Dotson; JIM
SNOW, director of institutional research,
LARRY ROMINE, director of information
and publications; and LEE HALBURG, math
prof.

committees con't. from p. 1

Teachers who wish Certificates of Ap
preciation prepared for guest lecturers
in their classes should contact Associate

Dean of Instruction JERRY RASMUSSEN.

Certificates have been printed along de
sign and content lines suggested by Social
Science Prof, PAUL MALM.

PUBLIC RELATIONS COUNCIL - Bert

Dotson, Victor Favier, Paul Malm, Gene
Parro, Ada Zinser, Kathy Dave, Marjorie
Haunhorst, Sam Blackwell and Tom Young.
Student members: Bill Denniston and Irene

Cox.

RACE RELATIONS — Mel Krause, Dick
Eymann, Lloyd Klemke, John McCulloch,
Mike Mitchell and Sandy Hoffman. Student
members: Artie Cox, Bill Dwyer, Janis
Peiterson, and Lee Pettigrew.
STUDENT ACTIVITIES - Jack Carter,

Delpha D^gett, Sheila Juba, George Mast
and Ruth Thygesen. Student members: Hal
Summers, Carroll Noel, Dick Shellay, Bill
Armstrong and John L^tad.

The Information and Publicationsdepart-
ment is printing Christmas cards for

purchase by the various departments to
give to tradesmen. EDNA CLEMENT,
graphic artist is designing the college
oriented cards.

In last week’s Roundup we congratulated

the LCC political winners. This week we
honor DON WILSON, part-time instructor
in the Business Department, for his victory
over Larry Perry in a race for a seat
in the Oregon House of Representatives
from District 14. Don is a Republican

representative.

Search begins

for /leiv president The Social Committee, headed by CAROL
BECKLEY, secretary to BOB HAMIL, met
yesterday and began planning for the Staff
Christmas Party. Others attending the
meeting include: NORMA EVERS, adult
ed bookkeeper; RAY NOTT, electronics
prof; JESSIE McCormick, custodian and
SANDY HOFFMAN, paradental secretary.

During the next several months, LCC's
Board of Directors will be searching for

a permanent president. The quest for the
new president will be conducted nation
wide; with the final decision not coming
until the latter part of March, 1969.
An appointment of this kind, which must

be considered for a period of two to four
months is sure to cause rumors, confusion

and disagreements. For these reasons the
Board, in an attempt to keep confusion
at a minimum and be fair to all concerned,
has taken a few steps to inform and hear

the people.

First, the Board has asked two admini
strators to act as “middlemen” for

questions staff members and applicants may
have.

Second, the Board has scheduled a public
meeting, Nov. 20. from 7 to 9 p.m. in
the Board Room. This meecing will be

open to all persons who want to give their
opinions and views as to what direction
the college should take in the future. The
future goals of the college will affect
the kind of person the Board hires.

There have been some misunderstandings

and disagreements among the staff concern
ing the proposed screening committee, as
to how many should be on the committee,
which areas should be represented, and

how many from each area of representation.
The Board encourages those wanting to
air their feelings on this proposed com
mittee to attend the meeting Wednesday
night along with any person interested
in the selection.

If you as a staff member have any
questions concerning the appointment,
please see either Bert Dotson or Bud
Hakanson on the second floor of the Ad

ministration Building. —KATHY DAVE,
editor.

Letter of appreciation

The following letter of appreciation was
received by BERT DOTSON, administrative
assistant, from Mrs. CLARENCE (JEAN)
CROCKER, wife of one of LCC’s former
mechanics instructors, who died during the
1967-68 school year.

Dear Mr. Dotson,
Thank you very much indeed for send

ing to me the 1967-68 issue of the Titan.
It is difficult to put into words, how much
these books mean to me; and how proud
I am ofthebeautifultributepaid to Clarence.

Thank you all very much.
Most Sincerely,
Jean Crocker,

MARV HOVLaND, flight instructor, t^ed
an interview on the use of the airframe

and powerplants new precision - link-
trainer for a broadcast on KUGN RADIO.

The first of a two-part series was on
the air Wednesday and the conclusion was
broadcast yesterday.

JOHN LOUGHLIN, pat gore and ROGER
jay, mathematics profs, and JIM COX,
business prof, traveled to Oregon State
University, Nov. 1, to visit the Computer
Center and discuss an advanced program
ming course which they are takii^ via
a teletype terminal in the data processii^
department.

The tribute to Clarence is on page 8
of the Titan. The author is PAUL ARM

STRONG, English prof. Director of Nursing, MaRY FIOREN—
TINO, reports that twenty school nurses,
representing Dist. #4, visited the campus
Nov. 4. The women toured the new health

facilities and also visited the LRC build

ing and Study Skills Center.

1
\

. i

VERN SCHWIN, math prof, returned Sun
day from Grant County with a 475 lbs.
bull elk in tow. Vern killed the large

six-point near Murderers Creek. He was
not ashamed to admit he shot at it four

times and it still got away, because he
caught up with it and discovered the elk
had been hit four times. Vern also had

his picture in the Register-Guard Sunday
with a nice write-up.

The Food Services Department better
known as the “Snack Shack”, is now serving
full dinners. It seems that the food must

be pretty invitii^, MERLIN AMES, food
supervisor reports “We’ve had as many
as 780 and our lowest total for one day
is 560. If we ever get ahead we may print
a menu in the Roundup.

>»



Open meeting

begins search

The search for a permanent president
to replace LCC’s first president, Dale
Parnell, now state superintendent of in
struction, officially began at an open meet
ing of LCC’s board of education Wednesday
night.

Several plans were confirmed and dates
set. These included the authorization by
the Board to begin taking applicationsand
the appointment of a nine-member screen
ing committee.

Interested patrons were invited by the
Board to come and e3q)ress their views
on the type of person the Board should
seek to fill the vacancy. Any person who
wanted to speak was alloted a time when

he could give suggestions. Of the approxi
mate 50 persons attending, 18 spoke. Most
were staff members or students.

Of special concern to the staff was the

final selection of the screening committee.
There had been some discussion on this

subject because at an earlier meeting,
the Board, in an attempt to keep the
committee as small as possible for more
effective screening, had deleted the re
presentation of classified staff from the

original proposed committee.
After the discussion, and a review of

representation areas, the Board ejq)ressed
its apology for the apparent hurt feelings
and decid^ in all fairness that they would
substitute a classified representative for
one of the two board positions on the
committee.

The final committee is as follows: one

board member, Dr. CLIFF MATSON, a
Junction City dentist; one school super
intendent, EDWARD BUCK, superintendent
from the Florence School District; one
representative of the advisory committee,
DON DAVIDSON, owner and manager of
Davidson Industries in Mapleton; two stu
dents, one a member of the 1968-69 senate,
first Vice-president ROGER SHACKE-
FORD, and an alumni, the first Student
Body President of LCC CHARLES SOLO

MON; and four staff members, two instruc
tional, PAUL MALM, social science prof
and MURIEL PETERSON, paradental in
structor, one administrator, GERRY RAS
MUSSEN, associate dean of instruction,
and one classified, FLORENCE HEDDEN,
secretary to Dean of Instruction LEW
CASE, iliese people will review all of
the applications and make recommendations
of several candidates to the Board be

fore the final interviews, visitations etc.
The deadline for applications is to be

February 1, 1969 with the final announce
ment tentatively set for the last of March.

State legislators

tour LCC campus Friday, Nov. 22, 1968

Lane County members of the Oregon
legislative delegation will be guests for
a visitation of LCC on Nov. 25. The group,
which includes State Senators EDWARD

FADLEY, DONALD HUSBAND and GLENN
STADLER, husband of LCC Counselor
HELENE STADLER, and State Representa
tives GEORGE WINGARD, BETTY
BROWNE, RICHARD KENNEDY, DICK
EYMANN, JOE RICHARDS and DON
WILSON, will take a late afternoon tour
of the campus, ending at the cafeteria,
where a group of LCC administrators

will meet with the delagates for dinner,
to discuss legislation relatir^ to Oregon
community colleges in the forthcoming
session. The discussion will include short

talks on the various college programs,
philosophy and financing. Acting President
BOB HAMELL, Administrative Assistant
BERT DOTSON, and LCC’s three Deans,
BILL COX, LEW CASE and BUD HAKAN-
SON will also attend the dinnter. Other

staff members will be speaking on the
discussion topics.

Hours incorrect for

Study Skills Center

The Study Skills Center has set up the
following schedule of hours.

Monday-Thursday 8 a.m. to 9 p.m.
Friday- 8 a.m. to 6 p.m.
Saturday-9 a.m. to 12 noon (lai^age
lab only)

The schedule was printed incorrectly
in the Nov. 15 issue of the Roundup. Ac
cording to Director HOWARD BIRD the
above hours should give sufficient instructor
availability to students wishing help.

Campus- from col. 1

A “life center’’ displaying several local
species of game fish has been set up in
the main entrance of the Science build

ing. Four aquadia containing bass, bluegill,
croppie, trout and catfish are included,
along with a marine aquarium stocked with
many intertidal species. RICHARD FRAGa
and FREEMAN ROWE, science profs, en
gineered the display. The next addition
to the Center will be a reptile terrarium.Round the campus

The Adult Education department is pro

viding facilities and advertising for the
current Family Life Discussion Series being
offered in the Eugene-Springfield area. The
series is sponsored by the Lane County
Family Counseling Service in cooperation
with LCC’s Adult Ed department and the

Junior League of Women. The Women’s
League is furnishii^ leaders for the dis
cussion periods.

Foreign Students Counselor IRENE
Parent reports that plans for the annual
International Dinner are underway. The date
is tentatively set for Dec. 5. “We are
just makii^ plans so we aren’t definitely
sure about the arrangments yet.

L CC to host

conference

Language Arts Chairman JOHN HOWARD
and English Prof KAREN LANSDOWNE

traveled to Portland, Nov. 16 to meet
with members of the regional committee
of the National Council of Teachers of

English to begin plans for the Pacific
Northwest Regional Conference
NCTE. The regional conference is scheduled
to take place in Eugene, Feb. 28-March 1.
LCC will host the event.
Committee members selected the theme

English in an Era of Protest” during
the planning session. The NorthwestRegion
is composed of Washington, Montana, Idaho,
Wyoming and Oregon.

KLCC, LCC’s educational FM broadcast
station, went on the air Nov. 6, to begin
the 1968-69 year of educational broad
casting, music and news, according to
ROGER HOUGLUM, electronics department
chairman. KLCC is located at 90.3 meg

acycles on the FM dial. It has a radiated
power of 440 watts and preliminary listen
ing reports indicate that KLCC is well
received over a radius of 40 miles. Roger

is manager of the station and ALAN REED
is manager of the student staff.

of the
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C omm ittee s correctedt

monfh
LRC Director KEITH MARKER and

Acquisitions Librarian DON OWNBEY at
tended a mechanization workshop at the

Country Squire Nov. 15-16. The session
was an extention of an earlier workshop

held on the U of 0 campus this past
summer. The group traveled to OSU to
observe an experimental on-line acquisi
tion system.

The list of student-staff committee as

signments was printed incorrectly in the
Nov. 15 issue of the Roundup. The CUR
RICULUM COMMITTEE should have read:

Lew Case, Buck Bailey, Ellene Goldsmith,
Keith Marker, James Huntington, Ray
LaGrandeur,Alice McCarthy,DeltaSander
son, Sharon Shorey, JohnKlobas and Howard
Bird. Student members: Vicki Counts and

Pat Lloyd.
The Data PROCESSING COMMITTEE,

which was entirely omitted, is as follows:
Floyd Wilkes, Hugh Cowley, Bill Mansell,
Bill Wright, Gerry Rasmussen, Pat Gore,
James Cox, Dick Eno, Millie Hartstrom
and Barbara Kneeland. Student: Sandy
Curtis.

Also omitted was the INSTITUTIONAL

RESEARCH COMMITTEE—Jim Snow, Buck
Bailey, Floyd Wilkes, Ralph Burns, Marv
Hovland, Ray LaGrandeur, Art Schaefer,
Jim Ellison, Del Matheson, Claire Johnson
and Lloyd Klemke. Student members: Steve

Farstad and Roy Newton.

The Gr^hics section of the LRC de
partment reports a busy schedule for Oct
ober according to figures reported by
LINDA CaDWELL, graphic artist. The de
partment has made 35 signs, 2 layouts,
6 mounts, over 1,000 laminations, 550
transparencies, 34 slides and 4 books.
HOWARD LINDSTROM, audiovisual coor
dinator reports the film usage as follows:
26 loan films, 31 rental films and 55
IMC films. Those services are for in

structional purposes.

Purchasing Agent PAT GRANT is back
at his desk after having major surgery

on his eye. Pat had a cataract removed,
and according to a memo sent out two
weeks ago he was not supposed to be
back for at least four weeks. Pat is still

not reading or doing any extra “eye-
straining” jobs this week.

EDDIE BAILES LEAVING

EDDIE BaILES, custodian, and his wife
Margaret, Olympic Gold Medal winner,
are leaving Eugene at the end of November
to live in Oakland California. Says Eddie
of the move, “We are moving to Oakland,
because I can work and go to school
there and Margaret wants to enter the
Laural Track club there. It isn’t that

we don’t like Eugene or LCC, but we feel
that we will have better opportunities in

California right now.

DICK NEWELL, health prof, and his wife,
SHIRLEY are the parents of a new baby
boy, born Nov. 13. RICHARD ANDREW
weighs 61bs. 802. Richard is the Newell’s

third child. All three are boys.

Home Ec Chairman GLADYS BELDEN

attended a statewide meeting in Salem
yesterday to consider the role of community
colleges in Child Care Services in the
different communities. The meeting was
called at the suggestion of State Superin
tendent of Public Instruction DALE

PARNELL, formerly of LCC. The state
departments of Health, Education and Wel
fare will share in the leadership of the

program.

News briefs
The executive council of the Staff As

sociation would like to express their ap
preciation to the staff for their coopera
tion in selecting representatives to submit
to the Board. Speaking for the council

Jed Merrill said, “We want to thank the
staff for their understanding and quick
selection of representatives. We realize
that many staff members didn’t hear of
the elections as soon as others and we

apologize for this. We decided to go ahead
and submit a list of classified people in
hopes that the Board would reconsider.
The Board did reconsider and decided that

the classified section should be represented
on the committee.

BILL WRIGHT, counselor-instructor, re
turned last Friday from a three-week
Counselors’ Institute in California.

They worked us pretty hard, but it was
a meaningful institute and I gained some
insight that I didn’t have before,” said
Bill.

<<

staff assistant for

placement and records management in adult
basic education, has been appointed first
vice-president of the OCCA for continu
ing education.

HELEN LOOMIS,

MEL KRAUSE, physical education prof
and intramurals coordinator, was guest
speaker at the Junction City High School
Fall Sports Banquet, Nov. 19. Mel spoke
on the topic “Self Discipline, the First
Thing You Learn in Sports”.

The LCC Choir and orchestra, directed
by BOB NORMaN andNATHANCAMMACK,
will present a midnight mass, “Messe
de Miniut Pour Noel” at 8 p.m. Nov. 20.
Check the Roundup next week for further
information.

SEARCH- con't, from p. 1

Birthdays
Home Economic Prof JEANNE ARM

STRONG is the author of an article re

cently published in the September edition
of the Curriculum Bulletin No. 294. The

article is “Socialization and Acculturation

of Deprived Young Children in Schools.
The Magazine is published by the School
of Education at the University of Oregon.
The price is 25?.

November birthdays—Pat LOHN, PBX.
operator, and SUSAN WATKINS, secretary

for LRC, 11; CARROL deBROEKERT, social
science chairman, and BARBARA KNEE-
LAND, secretary to CARL BLOOD, 13;
SHARON SHOREY, secretary to JOHN
JACOBS, and DON SMITH, English prof,
16; THOMAS REIMER, math prof, 18;
CLIFF BROWN, custodian, 20; and HELEN
ROSE, clerk in the science department,23.

In a regular business meeting following
the discussion time, the Board outlined
a list of requirements to give the screen
ing committee. The Board feels that the new
president should have considerable know

ledge in the area of occupational education,
preferable a doctorate degree, no older
than 55 years old, and not only a financial
awareness, but also the ability to communi
cate with staff and students and understand

people. The candidate shouldbe experienced
in organization management.
The search is just beginning and the

hard and important aspects of the final
selection are yet to come.

yy

The Campus Crusade Club needs an
advisor. The policy for campus clubs states
that all clubs must have advisors. Any
one who is interested should see JACK

CARTER, coodinator of student activities
as soon as possible. Jack’s office is in
the Health buildine. ext. 268,269.

The Roundup is prepared by the Office
of Information and Publications at Lane

Community College, 4000 E. 30th
Eugene, Ore. 97405. KaTHY DAVE editor,
ext. 340

Ave.
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